
ACTIVITY REPORT OF HUNGARIAN FAMILY 

February-March and beginning of April 2017   

 

Heavenly Parent’s Day  

The Hungarian Family came together to celebrate the True Parent’s Day and the other connecting 

Anniversaries of the Providence. As in previous years we rent the Hotel Benczur which fits to our event. 

As part of the program we started a New Year of CIG-5, following of the commemorative speech of the 

National Leader and his wife, the HU-HARP president also evaluated the work of Second Generations in 

Hungary. We also recognized and awarded the members, couples who made an exemplary work and 

dedication in previous year. After the nicely served lunch in the Hotel we had a family afternoon. One of 

our closest AFP leaded a quiz game which brought so much fun and joy to everyone. Those members 

and families who could not participate in Budapest, they held their New Year celebration in their church 

centers as well.  

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Opening of New Peace Embassy:  

26th of March we held an opening ceremony for the new Peace Embassy in Budapest. We needed to 

change our place because it became small for our events and we did not want to ignore the needs of the 

neighbors in the block of house as well. So the new place is bigger and we have a direct entrance from 

street and more parking places. We hope and pray that in this new place we can contribute more to 

society and help the Providence of Heavenly Parent and True Parents. Special thanks to our senior 

leaders, Pr. Corley, Dr. Pak and Dr. Moon, Mr. Fuchs, Mr. and Mrs. Zoehrer and Mr. Hauseder (who was 

representing the first missionaries whom came to Hungary). We got a great blessing and support by all 

of them to make a special day to open the new Peace Embassy.  We were also very happy that the CEO 

of the constructor company participated as well on the dedication ceremony together with AFPs and 

Blessed Families. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education of Divine Principle:  

We had 2-days and 10-days Divine Principle Seminars for new guests and as well in the church centers 

one to one DP lectures were offered to the new comers. Beside of it there were also public lectures 

where some part of the Divine Principle was presented more on a “social way”.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creating the environment for witnessing: 

   In Kaposvar City already at three elder people homes the blessed families offer regular programs 

including moral and DP education lectures. In the same town Mr. Erno Sturm is offering regularly 

marathons for Sun Myung Moon and inviting others as well to do the same or he is joining for other 

races advertising True Parents’ peace movement.  

In the new Peace Embassy, Budapest, we continue to organize art-work exhibitions and classical music 

concerts. We believe these so called social events are also helping to create environment for witnessing 

and gain the trust of the society towards True Parents. Of course as part of the events we always speak 

about True Parents’ words and ideas and encourage the people to study the life and work of True 

Parents.  

At 1st of April the WFWP held a Conference in Budapest. NGO’s and individuals who are working on the 

fields of Woman were invited for this event. Several blessed sisters came to support the WF event as 

well. Mrs. Carolyn Handschin, Mrs. Barbara Grabner, Mr. Peter Meszaros also gave speeches and 

lectures introducing the True Parents’ view on the role of Woman. The event was also offered for the 

national establishment of Global Woman Network, and as part of the conference 4 people were 

appointed as AFP. On next day Mrs. Handschin shared her words as Sunday Sermon for the Budapest 

Community of FFWPU.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Connecting to Albania, Fier-City:  

Mrs. Zsuzsanna Sulejmani living with her husband and two 2gen. sons in Fier City, organized a trip of 6 

Albanian AFP ladies to Budapest. She wanted to offer for them a fact-finding tour and deepen their 

understanding about the True Parents’ foundation and teaching. We could welcome those ladies in our 

new Peace Embassy cooperating with the Albanian Embassy. The Honorable Consul came with one 

journalist. Few AFPs, and blessed wives also came to welcome the Albanian delegation. As part of the 

program the Consul gave welcoming remarks, the members of the delegation shortly introduced 

themselves and their works. The National Leader gave lecture about the 5 principles of Peace. After the 

event the delegation was invited for a lunch and later one of our HU-AFP offered sightseeing for the 

ladies. We believe that when our East –European region will go to support Fier-City, this meeting will be 

a good support and kind of foundation for future work.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Taking care of Blessed Families:  

   The Budapest Community had a privilege to celebrate the True Parents’ Day and the Anniversary of 

True Parents’ Holy Wedding with the Special Emissaries of Europe, Dr. Pak and Dr. Moon. We wanted 

to use the chance of Dr. Pak and Dr. Moon being in Budapest because of the opening of Peace Embassy, 

and brought little forward the Holy Day celebrations. They are one of the last Apostols who joined to 

True Parents in the early years and we wanted to hear directly from them how was the Holy Wedding of 

True Parents. It was very moving how both of them, Dr. Pak and Dr. Moon shared their experiences from 

early days! Those who were present were showered by grace and love of Heaven on this special 

anniversary of Holy Wedding.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Mr. Rainer Fuchs, our regional leader also visited our country and this time he went to Gyor and Pecs 

Community. He offered again consultations to members and couples. He emphasized that the only 

difference between the Spirit World and Physical world is that in the SP.W. our thoughts become real 

immediately and in the Ph.W. are also realized, based on time and investment. That’s why so important 

how we think and feel in the long term! If we control our mind like True Parents then we all can 

accomplish the same love and heart. God’s dream became True Parents’ dream. So True Parents’ dream 

need to become our dreams and the VISION of 2020 is absolutely real!!  

  

 

 



After the CIG yearly Assembly in Korea with all related events, and Prague EU Assembly and Leaders 

meeting, we held a reporting meeting, one day Seminar in Budapest. The National Leader shared his 

experiences about the Korean events and the developments of the Providence in the different regions 

of the world and he shared about True Mother’s heart and thoughts. Those leaders who participated at 

Prague meeting also shared what was the most touching and inspiring content and experiences for 

them. We hope that this way our families had also possibility to connect and understand more the 

current situation of True Parents and the Providence as well.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The HU-HARP continues to offer one day gatherings, seminars for 13+ children on the monthly base. 

Last time one of our 1st Generation young blessed husband shared his testimony how he met True 

Parents, Divine Principle and find his own faith and finally joined to the Unification Church.  We are 

happy to see that our blessed children keep inviting their class mates for those HARP-days and this way 

the 1st and 2nd generation young people can unite around God and True Parents! After the testimony the 

children were filling up some tests for themselves to find out more about their character and this way to 

understand as well who they are. Beside of the lectures they had also games, fun and lot of sharing. It is 

beautiful to see how the elder second gens are preparing for this HARP days and leading the younger 

ones through it.  

 

 

 

 


